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Board Meeting Highlights

April 24,2018

Trustees: Anne Marie Watson (Chairperson), Adriana LaGrange (Vice-Chairperson), Murray
Hollman, Dorraine Lonsdale, Cynthia Leyson, and Kim Pasula

Edwin Parr Division Finalist & Nominees

The Board of Trustees congratulated ASBA Edwin Parr Award nominees and Division Finalist
Bronwyn Hawkes from Maryview School. Hawkes is one of four teachers nominated for this
award from across the Division. Nominees include Craig Skinner from Holy Family School,
Kirsten Sorensen from Ecole Secondaire Notre Dame High School and Amber Blair from St.
Gregory the Great Catholic School.

Recognition of Bus Driver

The Board of Trustees and Senior Administration recognized and gave Mrs. Rue, an RDCRS
school bus driver, a standing ovation for keeping students safe in light of the recent bus
accident.

St. Patrick’s Community School Calendar

The Board of Trustees approved the revised St. Patrick's Community School calendar for the
2018-2019 school year. The start date will be delayed one week due to the school’s
modernization to allow the installation of new air handling units.

Capital Projects Update

St. Patrick’s Community School Modernization in Red Deer

The construction team is currently in the design stage of the project, which is looking at the
scope-of-work and determining the cost for the budget. The final details of the phasing plan
is being completed with work expected to begin in July and will last for about 18 months.

St. Matthew Catholic School Modulars in Rocky Mountain House

St. Matthew Catholic School will receive four modulars. We are working with the Town of
Rocky Mountain House to have the land title of the sports fields transferred to us, as the
modular will encroach on the existing property line. Once this is finalized, the development
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permit can be approved and will proceed to tender. With the construction of an modular that
will link to the school, the completion date is likely going to be after school opening. Once we
have a contractor, the exact dates will be confirmed.

Father Henri Voisin School Modulars in Red Deer
Father Henri Voisin School will receive three modular classrooms. ABC Schools, as part of the
P3 agreement is the contractor on this project.

Ecole Our Lady of the Rosary School Modulars in Sylvan Lake

Ecole Our Lady of the Rosary School will receive two modular classrooms. The development
permit has been submitted for two modular classrooms and the project is currently out for
tender.

Holy Trinity Catholic School Modulars in Olds

Holy Trinity Catholic School will receive two modular classrooms. The development permit for
two modular classrooms has been approved and is expected to go out to tender in April for
this project. With the construction of a link, the completion date is likely going to be after the
school opening. Once we have a contractor, the exact dates will be confirmed.

The next board meeting is scheduled for May 29, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.

Anne Marie Watson, Board Chair



